AUDIT/WORKSHOP MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

on Wednesday the 11th day of July, 2012

Roll Call:              
Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor
George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman
      


Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman


Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman 

Absent

Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman
Also Present:
Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town




James Osborne, Town Engineer




Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                   Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:02 p.m.

1. ROLL CALL
The results of the roll call appear above.

2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG  

Patricia Williams, of Meadow Hill, led the pledge to the flag.

3. MOMENT OF SILENCE 

4. CHANGES TO AGENDA

There were no changes to this agenda.

5.
APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve this audit in the amount of $ 1,122,571.49, with the exception of the voucher submitted by James Meyer, from Marlboro, New York, in the amount of $140.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – absent; 
             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent

THIS MOTION WAS RECONSIDERED AFTER ITEM # 7 
6. ORCHARD PROPERTIES INC.:  3 Lots on a Common Drive

Vincent Doce, of Doce Associates, came before the Town Board. 

Supervisor Booth said the Town Board has approved a waiver for a three lot subdivision that would access Lakeside Road from a common driveway. Lot one is zoned and suitable for a two family home.  

Mr. Doce said the Town Board approved the waiver for the three lot subdivision at the May 2, 2012 Audit Workshop Meeting. His client does not object to the Planning Board’s request that the three lots utilize a common drive or not further developing the subdivision. There is now a condition that the three houses be single family. His client is asking that lot number one still have the option of being a two family home, with one of the homes driveway exiting onto Lakeside Road. 

James Osborne, the Town Engineer, said the approval was for three lots on a common drive and subject to the Town’s standard conditions. Mr. Osborne said in the past when the Town approved three lots on a common driveway with the standard condition of the three living units would access the common driveway. If the developer does not accept that restriction then there is the potential for a fourth or fifth dwelling unit which would require a private road. The purpose of the waiver is so the developer does not have to construct a private road and incur the expense. A private road is required when there is a minimum of three lots. 
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Mr. Doce said the Orange Lake Homeowners Association asked them to only have one driveway for these three lots because it is esthetically pleasing.   

Councilwoman Greene asked Mr. Doce if they originally were planning on having two driveways entering onto Lakeside Road before the Orange Lake Homeowners Association asked them to have only one. 

Supervisor Booth said the way the waiver reads now there can only be three single family homes. The applicant is requesting is if the person that buys lot one wants to build a two family home, which it that zoned for, the applicant would have to go back to the Planning Board for approval for two driveways.   

Councilman Woolsey asked Mr. Osborne if this subdivision would only be allowed to have three driveways.

Mr. Osborne said, in the past, when a lot is shown with an access or a 

right-of-away, unless conditions are explicitly spelled out in a sub-division agreement, it is difficult to enforce the upgrade of a private drive or road to a Town road. 

Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town suggested that this agreement should read that lot number one should not be used for more than a one family dwelling unit unless access is provided by a single driveway. He and Mr. Osborne will finalize the agreement and bring it back to the Town Board. 

7. POLICE: Canine Request

Michael Clancy, Chief of Police, came before the Town Board. 

Supervisor Booth said a local business has offered to donate money to the PBA to purchase two K-9 dogs. The Town will pay for the training of the dogs and the handlers. The K-9 the Police Department had retired in February 2012. Mr. Booth said there is a training session scheduled in September for narcotics. 

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to authorize the interviewing of applicants who are interested in becoming K-9 handlers. These two positions will be a promotion for a Police Officer. This motion also authorizes Supervisor Booth and Chief Clancy to work with the Police Benevolence Association to move forward with the donor of the funds to purchase two K-9’s. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello. 

DISCUSSION: Councilwoman Greene said the Town Board will set the criteria for Police Officers to apply for this position at a later date. 

Supervisor Booth said one of the requirements will be the distance an applicant can live from the Police Station, since the Town provides a vehicle for this position. The applicant must be a Police Officer and not a Supervisor.   

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – absent; 
             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent

5.
RECONSIDERATION OF APPROVAL OF AUDIT 

Supervisor Booth asked Chief Clancy to explain the reason why the voucher dated December 4, 2011, submitted by James Meyer regarding the chemical immobilization of an aggressive dog and the transportation of the dog to the animal hospital is now being submitted.

Chief Clancy said the delay for this voucher was due to the vendor not knowing the Town’s procedure for payment. He had to fill out a voucher and after he submitted the voucher he had to fill out a W-9 tax form for the Accounting Department. Mr. Meyer assisted with a pit-bull who was at Cronomer Park. The dog was a very dangerous dog and it would have been unsafe for the Town’s Animal Control Department to handle the matter.  
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MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to reconsider the motion for the approval of audit the new amount of $1,122,711.40 which includes the $140.00 voucher submitted by James Meyer, located in Marlboro, New York. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – absent; 
             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent

Councilman Piaquadio arrived at 7:34 p.m.

8. OLD SOUTH PLANK ROAD:  Route 52 Entrance

Councilman Woolsey said he and Mr. Osborne met with the DOT and they were informed the no exit proposal for Old South Plank Road is feasible. The DOT said the petition does not prove that the majority of impacted homeowners are in favor of the restriction of no left hand turn off of Route 52 entering Old South Plank Road. There is a letter from Michael Manning, a Civil Engineer for the DOT, stating their department is closing this investigation. Mr. Woolsey is very concerned with the sight distance in that area and the danger it posses to motorist, school buses, the fire company and residents in that area. The State engineers are asking the Town for another petition from residence in the area regarding the no exit on Old South Plank Road to Route 52 and no left hand turn off of Route 52 onto Old South Plank Road. 

James Osborne said Councilman Woolsey’s concerns are fully legitimate and it is his opinion that if the DOT did a traffic study they would reach a similar conclusion as Councilman Woolsey.

Councilman Piaquadio suggested the Town contact State Senator William Larkin and ask for his help.

Supervisor Booth suggested asking for a petition from the residents of Orange Lake and then submit the petition to the DOT.

Mr. Woolsey said those residents have already submitted two petitions.  

Councilman Piaquadio said he read minutes for one of the Orange Lake Homeowners’ meeting in support of the no left on Route 52 and no exit on Old South Plank Road onto Route 52. They also signed a petition at that meeting regarding this matter. 

Councilman Woolsey said he is going to ask the Orange Lake Homeowners to write a letter of support. When the Homeowners give him the letter then he, Supervisor Booth and Mr. Osborne will make an appointment to see Senator Larkin to ask for his support. 

Councilwoman Greene is in support of talking to Senator Larkin. 

Councilman Woolsey said Route 52 is a heavily traveled road which has had several deadly accidents causing the State to reduce the speed limit to 45 mph. 

9. ASSESSOR:  Elapus LTD Certiorari Settlement

Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, said this Certiorari Settlement involves four residential properties located on Bright Star Drive which is off of Oak Street. It provides for reductions in the assessed values for 2011 by $45,800.00 from $174,000.00 to $128,200.00 for lot 9-3-70.1, by $51,200.00 from $190,000.00 to $138,800.00 for lot 9-3-70.3, by $22,700.00 from $129,500.00 to $106,800.00 for Lot 9-3-70.42 and by zero dollars for lot 9-3-70.5. The refund liability for the Town, not including special districts and the Fire District, for the reductions will be approximately $1,365.16. 

Supervisor Booth said John Venezia, the Assessor for the Town, is in favor of this settlement. 
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MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Resolution of Town Board Authorizing settlement of Proceeding under Article 7 of the Real Property Tax Law: SBL # 9-3-70.1, 70.3, 70.42 and 70.5 Elapus, LTD (Bright Star Drive) Index Number 2011-7629. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

10. PLANNING BOARD: Landscape Bond Estimate for 

   
Mid Hudson II Holding Company

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Memorandum dated July 6, 2012, submitted by Karen Arent, Landscape Architectural Consultant to the Town of Newburgh Planning Board, for the landscape cost estimate for Mid Hudson II Holding Company, Retail Office Building for Franco Fidanza in the amount of $16,340.00 with a landscape inspection fee of $2,000.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

11. RESOLUTION: Execution of Application for Pension Waiver

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Resolution of Town Board Authorizing Execution of Application for Pension Waiver Pursuant to Section 211 of the New York State Retirement and Social Security Law for John Venezia. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to approve the Resolution of Town Board Authorizing Execution of Application for Pension Waiver Pursuant to Section 211 of the New York State Retirement and Social Security Law for John Platt. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

12. EXECUTIVE SESSION:  

A. Central Hudson Litigation

B. DPW Personnel

MOTION was made at 7:56 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to go into Executive Session to discuss the Central Hudson Litigation and DPW Personnel. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

MOTION was made at 8:42 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to come out of Executive Session. The motion was seconded Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

Supervisor Booth said no action was taken during Executive Session.
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13.
ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 8:43 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

            VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

             Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

Meeting adjourned at 8:43 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

                __________________________

   ______________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk
  
Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

